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A group of aitivist lawyers 
s_ 	~ioiai 

Of ;flu- 
totirt . ii 	Alfred 

Burka. 
The grodp, the WOshington 

COunkil. of Lawyers, " ale!) said 
it was going to investigate the 
"performance and compe-
tence" of all Superior Court 
judges. 

The council said its Investi-
gation of Burka was prompted 
in part by remarks made-by 
the judge from the bench on 

'Sept., 21. 
'The council said the judge 

made- "totally • irrelevant and 
extremely objectionable re- t 

1 

marks regarding the race of 
the.defendant . . These state, 
meats . drtw into question 
41.1 ge Burks's' underatanding 
of e social forces ill the coin-

ty whose members he -is 
called upon to judge,,and deni-
°nitrate a disturbing insensi-

tO theleeling and atti-
tildes of the black :community:: 

"At the worst, his remarks 
indidate 4 deeply felt racial 
prejudice, which no black liti7 
,.gant or lawyer should have to 
withstand. If these remarks do 
'Indicate' racial prejudice, 
jadge Burka should not lie 
permitted to sit one more day 
in cases involving black citi 

.zens," the 'council statement 
Said, 

Seeitalrutt , 

BURKA, From 131 
The remarks in question 

were made by Burkarbefore he 
released on probation James 
L. Robinson, who had pleaded 
guilty of receiving stolen prop-
erty. Robinson is blaek. 

The judge, according to the 
transcript of the case, said in 
part to Robinson: "Now I'm 
not one of those that believes 
black is beautiful. Black can 
be beautiful, maybe along 
with white and pink and ev-
erything else, but there is 
nothing that makes me mad-
der than to have somebody 
have one of those bumper 
stickers that says 'Black Is 
Beautiful,' and generally those 
are the ones that are making 
itugly.... 

"As a matter of fact I'd go 
so i far to say that black is not 
beautiful and let me say as far 
as 'I am concerned, right now 
black is pretty ugly based on 
my experience with a few peo-
ple and, very frankly, you're 
one of those." 

In an interview Yesterday, 
Burka said, "I may have said 
it. But you say a lot of things 
when you dan't get a chance 
to reflect on your statements." 

He said his remarks were 
not intended as a general ra-
cial aspersion. "If I could re-
write my statement," he said, 
"there would not be any prob-
lem. ... When Delegate,Faun-
troy says black is beautiful, I 
accept it. When it is applied to 
Martin Luther King, I accept 
it. 'Black is beautiful' as a 
relection of the poor guy who 
has to work in the subway 
hole, that's good. But when 
certain artogant people shout 
the slogan, I don't accept 
that." 

Burka said yesterday , that 
he had been saying "the same 
thing for four years," and no 
defendant or his lawyer has 
ever asked to have a case 
placed before another judge 
on the ground that Burka was 
racially prejudiced. 

Of the Washington Council 
of Lawyers, Burka said: "If 
they want an investigation, I 
would not be afraid of it. But I 
would not welcome it, because 
the council is a group of self-
centered publicity seekers.... 
I have never heard of it; nor 
have I ever heard of its mem-
bers." 

He also said "there's no 

• deed for an investigation of 
Superior Court. 	I can't 
conceive of a better court in 
the United States." 

The call for investigation 
was made at a press confer-
ence at the District. Building 
by Russell B. Stevenson Jr., 
interim chairman of the coun-
cil, which he 'said has about 
325 members. 

Stevenson, said "there are 
many lawyers who feel. Judge 
Burka is among the better 
judges in the judicial system 
. . . we can't say on the basis 
of one remark that that is 
enough to establish that Judge 
Burka is a racist." 


